
 

 

 

MEMO: STORM DEBRIS UPDATE 

FROM:  SCOTT WIEGHAT, ROAD COMMISSIONER 

 FORT BEND COUNTY ROAD AND BRIDGE 

DATE:  SEPTEMBER 6, 2024 

 

Over the last 60 days (2 months) since landfall, Fort Bend County and contractor crews have collected 

over 550,000 cubic yards of storm debris from Hurricane Beryl. As of September 5th, the debris removal 

contractor has completed a final pass of storm debris collection and will no longer be picking up storm 

debris. All debris generated from reconstruction activities (e.g. new fencing, or roofing) should be 

properly disposed of by the homeowner or contractor performing the work. Please contact your 

residential solid waste provider for any questions you may have regarding regular garbage and heavy 

trash collection. 

 

Residents and private contractors having debris to dispose of can use the following resources: 

 LIST OF LANDFILLS AND RECYCLING RESOURCES: 

• BFI- Blue Ridge Landfill 

2200 FM 521, Fresno, TX 

281-835-6142 

• Fort Bend Regional Landfill 

FM 1994 @ FM 361 outside of Fairchilds 

979-793-4430 

• Sprint Fort Bend Landfill 

16007 West Belfort 

Richmond, TX 77469 

281- 277-3277 

  

Thank you for your cooperation and patience! 


